TEEN LIFE IN WARTIME HALIFAX

This is a story about a group of teenaged boys living in Halifax during the war years of 1940 to 1943. 

They of course were all attending school either junior high or high school and therefore had a first-class look at the life and times of a city at war.  Most of the boys I was with went to St Patrick’s High on Brunswick St. and at times it was a long walk from Shirley St. to St Pat’s but we had bicycles and during a rainy day we could travel on the tram cars for 10 cents (if we had ten cents).

A great number of the older boys from Halifax were already in the armed forces creating a shortage of workers for many of the merchants, shipyards and civic services. So, to fill this void we, the high school boys, were hired to work part-time and were only having to attend school from 8am to 1pm. Then we went to work (when we felt like it) as long as it did not interfere with our hockey schedule playing for a commercial team, the Sea Cadets and the minor hockey program: school, hockey and work. Also, this allowed our teachers to be free in the afternoon to help with the many programs available to entertain the troops. It is noted that we only had 14 students in our high school class. 

So now we had money to travel on the tram cars, money in our pockets, and enough to give our mothers and the church groups to buy wool for the socks, sweaters and scarves knitting programs they were involved with. 

Often we left school at 1pm and walked to the waterfront to watch the last of a convoy sailing down the harbour from the Bedford Basin, with the ships and their deck cargos clearly visible to the eye, including disassembled aircraft, tanks and trucks.
Another trip was to the dockyard and shipyard on Barrington St to view the many warships tied up four and five abreast, and to see repairs and new construction taking place at the Halifax shipyards. We also went to Point Pleasant Park to peek at the shore gun battery placement, and to look seaward at the Navy placing controlled mines in the harbour entrance outside of the safe vessels and anti-submarine nets.

Sometimes we went to King’s College to watch the young naval officers on parade at HMCS King’s. With all of this activity something was bound to fail and in my case it was two of my grade 10 compulsory subjects, receiving my marks one week and a draft notice to report to army recruitment the following week.

However, I forgot to say by this time I was a Petty Officer in the Nelson Sea Cadet Corps having joined in 1940. On the advice of my father and his business partner in pre-war civic life, now both serving RCNR officers, it was suggested I report to the naval recruitment for an interview. I was accepted, not for active service right away, but after a few months I was on active duty in Quebec, Cornwallis, ship’s training, then was posted to a frigate and off to the convoy runs.

